
the carnival.  

The first three major prize 

winners of the P&C Easter 

Raffle will be announced at 

assembly on Wednesday 

28th of March and the many 

remaining winners will be 

announced on the PA at the 

end of the day. Winners can 

collect their eggs (chocolate 

I hope) at the office that day 

or when parents choose to 

collect them.  

The 

ôguess 

the 

number 

of eggsõ 

winner will also be 

announced and many people 

have had a go using their 

maths skills to ôestimateõ 

how many eggs are in the 

jar. 

An important reminder is of 

our ANZAC Service on 

Thursday 12th of April. We 

ask that everyone be 

assembled by 9.15am. 

With Easter fast 

approaching, it is important 

to remember that there is 

no school this Friday, and 

Easter holidays also include 

Monday 2nd and Tuesday 3rd 

of April. I wish everyone a 

safe and happy Easter break 

in preparation for eight days 

of hard work to get to the 

Term 1 break! 

Jason Shapcott 

Principal  

Welcome to our Easter 

edition of the Caralee 

newsletter. Mr Acott & Mrs 

Norman did a great job 

during the week I was away 

for the last newsletter.  

Apart from four days 

Reserve military leave, I 

spent one day attending a 

Leaders Investigating 

New Knowledge Sources 

(LINKS)  meeting where it 

was my turn to provide a 

guest speaker. I was 

fortunate enough to have Ms 

Chrissy Kelly and Ms Viv 

Doig of the Fremantle 

Language Development 

Centre (FLDC) to present 

data and research about 

Cracking the Code, which our 

Kindy kids participate in as 

part of Mrs Pestanaõs 

language program. It was a 

fantastic presentation and 

we are very fortunate to 

work side by side with such 

talented FLDC staff. 

The last few weeks have 

been quite hectic with the 

activities above, as well as 

my graduation from the 

University of Western 

Australia (UWA) Master of 

School Leadership (which 

coincidently Ms Doig also 

completed recently). I was 

fortunate enough to be 

asked to deliver the 

valedictory address which 

allowed me to thank not just 

family for their support, but 

importantly the Caralee staff 

who participated in various 

research projects and 

initiatives that were part of 

the course. These have 

included the Willagee 

Library Homework Club, 3 

Year Old Kindy proposal 

and trial of Connect in 

upper-school STEM/coding 

classes. We do all this to 

ensure the kids at Caralee 

have the best possible 

education and I have 

appreciated the many words 

of encouragement and 

support after four long years 

of study.  

Congratulations to Sam 

Atkins (our Student Support 

Officer) for the organising 

and training of our rugby, 

cricket and basketball teams 

in readiness for the CDSSA 

Summer Carnival . 

Caraleeõs Rugby team were 

victorious on the day and 

won the NRL League -Tag 

Regional Championship 

trophy , with our basketball 

team being close runners-up, 

and the cricket team 

performing exceptionally 

well showing true 

sportsmanship throughout.  

Thank you to the parents 

and teachers who supported 

Principal  
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Our website: 
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SMS Attendance: 

0409 883 536 

Our email address: 

Caralee.cs@education.wa.edu.au 

Allergy friendly school: 

Please remember NO 

NUTS or nut products. 

 

¶ Fri, 30th Mar    

Good Friday        

Public Holiday 

¶ Mon/Tue, 2-3 Apr 

Easter Monday & 

Easter Tuesday   

Public Holiday 

¶ Thu, 12th April 

ANZAC Ceremony 

¶ Fri, 13th April      

Last Day of Term 1 

¶ Tue, 1st May      

First Day of Term 2 

 

 

 

 

Inside this issue:  

Summer Carnival  

P&C Easter Raffle  

ANZAC Ceremony  

 
REMINDER: Children are not 

permitted to play on playground 

equipment before/after school as 

there will be no duty staff. 
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Thank you to all of our families 

who donated gifts for our Easter 

raffle. It is always great to see the 

excitement on the faces of the 

lucky students when they head 

home with their prizes.  

 

Congratulations to all the win-

ners.  

 

Caralee Community School P & 

C would also like to wish every-

one a happy and safe Easter 

break. 

 

Uniform Shop  

 
8.15 am to 

8.50 am 

Every 

Wednesday  

 

 

Our next P & C Meeting will on 

Tuesday 8th May at 7pm in the 

staff room ð new members al-

ways welcome.  Please come 

along and be a part of our P & C 

community, ask questions and be 

involved.  

Canteen Volunteers 
Needed  

Our Canteen is run by the P&C 

and requires volunteers to help 

provide this wonderful service 5 

days a week and to keep our 

healthy menu options initiative 

going. 

 

Can you spare JUST ONE DAY 

A MONTH to volunteer in the 

school canteen? 

 

We welcome parents/carers and 

grandparents. Maybe you just 

want to trial one day, thatõs fine 

with us, and your children will 

love it! 

 

Canteen Volunteer Duties  

¶ Assisting with hot and 

cold food preparation 

and of recipes of menu 

items 

¶ Serving children over the 

counter at recess and 

lunch 

¶ General canteen tidy up 

after lunch 

 

If you are able to volunteer in 

the school canteen please email 

Julia (P & C President) @  

caralee.pandc@gmail.com  

advising day/time preference.  

Thank you so much for your 

much needed support.  

 

Keep an eye open for our    

Canteen themed days coming 

soon in Term Two. 

Ask Questions      Be Involved  

Harmony Day Breakfast held on 

the 21st was another resounding success. 

Over 400 parents and students enjoyed a 

tasty bacon and egg muffin.  

Preparation for this event has been in the 

pipeline for several weeks. Mr Michael 

Cranny has been the driving force behind 

the scenes. He has facilitated the pur-

chase of the bacon, muffins and eggs, 

with Mr Acott driving to Midvale to collect 

432 eggs! He has also ensured that all the 

equipment needed to cook up this fabu-

lous breakfast was readily available.  

  

A big thank you to every-one that helped 

out, without the support and hard work of 

many of the staff (too many to mention by 

name) from both Caralee and Fremantle 

LDC, bacon and egg muffins would not 

have been cooked and served.  

Thank you to everyone that came and 

enjoyed a Harmony Day breakfast. It was 

a fabulous morning. 

P & C 

Ask Questions  Be Involved  

 

 

Before & After School Hours Care  

òChildren can play, relax and even finish their home-

work in the safety of YMCA WAõs before and after 

school care centresó. 

YMCA  WA cater for children in Kindergarten through to the age of 

12 and have released their latest program for the  April  Holidays  

and are currently taking bookings for Easter Tuesday . For further 

details and booking enquiries visit  

https://www.ymcawa.org.au/caralee/

before-and-after-school-hours-care 

http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au
mailto:caralee.pandc@gmail.com
https://www.ymcawa.org.au/caralee/before-and-after-school-hours-care
https://www.ymcawa.org.au/caralee/before-and-after-school-hours-care
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Welcome to another exciting year of 

Choir !  

 

The Choir will rehearse in the music 

room from 9:00am to 9:40am every 

second Wednesday  throughout the 

year. Choir members can look forward 

to performing at various assemblies, 

concerts and community events.  

 

Choir commitments include purchasing 

a choir shirt ($22 from the office) as 

well as a display folder to hold your 

sheet music and lyrics.  

 

Please note that choir shirts can be 

worn to choir performances AND can 

also be worn on school choir rehearsal 

days. 

  

Committing to the Choir also involves 

participation in the following perform-

ances throughout the year: 

Term 1: ANZAC Day assembly  

Term 2: Performing for the Winnacott 

Friendship Group (in preparation for 

One Big Voice) 

Term 3: One Big Voice at the Perth Are-

na 

Term 4: Christmas Nativity musical at 

the annual Booragoon Lions Club   

Carols & Carols at Kardinya. 

 

Rehearsals have already begun for the 

ANZAC Day assembly, and I am very 

impressed with how quickly the 2018 

Choir have picked up their new song.   

I can't wait to see you showcase your 

talents with your first public perform-

ance. If Choir members would like a 

copy of the song to practice along to, 

please bring a USB to Miss Longley.  

 

Looking forward to a fantastic year! 

 

 

Students have been progressing in leaps 

and bounds on new instruments.  

Years 1 to 4 have been taking ukulele 

lessons.  

 

Lower years are beginning to play a 

three chord song well, focusing on tim-

ing, gentle strums, correct fingering and 

posture.  

 

The middle years are now learning their 

second ukulele song, having learnt the 

chords: C, Am, F and G. Parents are 

welcome to send in old bank cards etc. 

(Cut in half, they will still be big enough 

for students to make picks).  

 

Years 5 and 6 have been creating    

impressive percussion ensembles.  

 

All students have shown dedication to 

djembe and cajon lessons, importantly 

achieving unison as a class and defining 

rhythms through the techniques 

learned. 

 

  

 *** MUSIC NOTICEBOARD ***  

 

Miss Longley will be taking Choir, D4 & 

D1 for Music on Wednesdays and I will 

be taking the remainder of the school 

on Thursdays & Fridays.  

 

For music updates for D4 & D1, please 

see your Connect class page.  

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

Caraleeõs  

Positive Behaviour Support  Program 

 

Following the most recent meeting of 

the PBS committee, the next major  

project is to roll out the seven major 

components of PBS, focusing primarily 

on the first three; 

1. Leadership  ð The committee is the 

leadership group who represent admin, 

middle, junior and upper primary,    

administration and support staff.         

As a collective, we represent the    

opinions and interests of the whole 

school community and use consensus 

protocols to reach agreement. 

2. Defining Expected Behaviours - 

These behaviours form the school   

vision of responsible behaviour and  

social competence, and they create a 

behaviour curriculum. This then       

becomes the most important aspect of 

school discipline. 

3. Teaching Expected Behaviours ð

Teaching said defined expected        

behaviours then become part of the 

daily school routine. They are taught in 

exactly the same way as academic    

subjects including modelling, practice 

and feedback, are planned over terms 

and incorporated in regular special 

events. 

Staff have begun to identify areas and 

behaviours they consider to be a     

priority and the Leadership Committee 

will soon begin collecting data by     

recording and monitoring the behaviour 

in their settings and locations.  

Once our expected behaviours are de-

fined, PBS will start to emerge more 

and more! 

Choir Miss Rhiannan Longley  Music Miss Lehani Williams  

 

PBS Mr Darron Acott  

COLES BAG DESIGN COMPETITION  

Charlie De Bruyn was one of 14 winners of the Coles Bag Design Competition . He was 

one of the youngest, and the only winner outside NSW and Victoria! 

òI am happy that I won this competition.  It was so exciting to go to Melbourne and get pre-

sented with my prize. I am glad that I won $5,000 for the schooló. 

òMy bag design had to be something to do with ôeat freshõ, so I chose my two favourite fruits 

and used acrylics to paint them. My design is a picture of a watermelon and a pine-apple. 

They are exploding because when you eat these fruits, it is like an explosion of flavour in 

your mouth. I am proud that my bag can be bought all over Australia. It will be on a cooler 

bag and you will be able to get it in Juneó.  - Charlie 

http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au

